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Dear Parents, 
Now we have completed a full week at school and are getting settled back in we would like to say a 
huge thank you for your support and patience, particularly at dropping off and picking up times. It is so 
strange for us not to be able to welcome you into school in the morning and we do hope that we can 
return to doing this at some point in the not too distant future. 
 
As we now have 3 drop off and collect points, one for each class, we are able to change home time back 
to the normal 3.30pm. To make things simpler for everyone in the morning, we will make times the 
same for both bubbles ~ all children in school need to arrive between 8.30 and 8.45am.  
Keeping to these times is so important for this system to work. Children need to be in school to wash 
their hands and get into class to start the day. They have morning jobs to do before the bell rings. Doors 
have to be locked promptly so teachers can get started with their teaching. Thank you for your help with 
this. We spend a lot of time washing hands so every minute of teaching time is precious.  
 
Track and Trace Information Sharing Consent  
In my last letter I asked for permission to provide information for test and track should we need to use it 
at any point. We need written consent to provide your child’s name, date of birth, address and a parent 
name and contact phone number. There is a slip at the bottom of this letter. Please sign and return this 
slip to school. 
 
Violin Lessons  
As outlined in the last letter, we are now able to offer violin lessons. Dawn Smart is a local music teacher 
who works in a number of schools. Please find attached a brief letter from Dawn with more information. 
If violin lessons are successful we may be able to offer other instrument lessons in the future. Dawn will 
be able to provide lessons on a Thursday at the end of the school day, after school.  
 
As you know Mr Verry already teaches keyboard and guitar in school on Fridays. He will continue to do 
this. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Helen Hepworth 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Track and Trace Information 
 
Childs Name ……………………………………….. 
I give my consent for Armathwaite School to share personal details about your child in order to support 
the track and trace system. 
 
Signed ………………………………………………………………. 

Armathwaite School 
ARMATHWAITE 
Cumbria 
CA4 9PW 
 
016974 72296 
head@armathwaite.cumbria.sch.uk 

Headteacher:  Mrs Helen Hepworth 


